

Our Lady Queen of Peace

Newsletter - Term 1 Week 6, 2015



PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE:



Dear Students, Parents & Teachers

We are now in Week 6 with a term full of lots of activities. I would like to begin by introducing our most recent member of staff, Mrs Georgina Elias. Mrs Elias is the receptionist in our front office and we are very lucky to have someone of her calibre working in our school. She has had experience in other schools in our Diocese and I know you will join me in welcoming her to OLQP.

Last week our swimming team took part in the Diocesan Swimming Carnival. Congratulations to all the children who participated. On our website (*News & Events - Latest News*) is a list of those students who will move on to the next level.

Last week also we sent home a survey regarding the fete and our general approach to fundraising. The results of the survey have been collated and we will present them at our next **P&F Meeting, to be held on Tuesday, 10**th **March at 7.30pm in the school library.** I hope that lots of families will be able to attend this important meeting.

On Sunday at 10:00 am we had our first Children's Mass for 2015. It was wonderful to see our children participate as readers, greeters and collectors. I hope lots of our families will attend the next Children's Mass on Sunday, 3rd May.

Next week is Catholic Schools Week. On our school website (News & Events – Upcoming Events) you will find a list of all the grade activities that will take place during the week. This is a great time to consider the work of Catholic Schools, particularly in Parramatta Diocese, and to visit your child's class to see the great work they are doing. As part of the activities a survey will go home to a random set of parents who have been selected by the Catholic Education Office. The survey, entitled "Quality Catholic Schools", is sent home each year to gauge the effectiveness of our schools and identify their strengths and challenges. Fifty children and the whole staff will also be given the survey so that we have a cross section of opinions from our community.

Next week also marks the beginning of our 2016 Kindergarten enrolment period. We will be accepting enrolments from Monday, 9th March to Friday, 29th May, 2015. If you have a child of school age or know of someone who does, please download a form from our website (*Parents – Enrolment*) or contact the school and ask for an enrolment form.

Principal's Message (cont'd):

Our new dismissal procedures have been working better over the last two weeks. The most important part of this process is that all children move to the correct area under the supervision of a teacher. As we have a very large number of children being picked up by car it is important parents do not leave via the Blue Room and avoid the area where children are waiting. If you are picking up your children from Kiss and Ride, they will be at the back of line and you can access this area from the single gate at the front of the school.

In the mornings it is also very important that parents who use the Kiss and Ride area <u>do</u> <u>not get out of the car</u> as this causes a bank up of traffic. If you need to unpack bags from the car, please park and come into the school. The Kiss and Ride area should be used efficiently so that children alight the car from the passenger side and move off quickly and safely.

Our prayers this week are offered to the family of Mrs Rose Doyle, who passed away suddenly last weekend. Rose was the secretary to David Bourne, the Principal of St. Paul's College. She worked at the school for 17 years and our thoughts extend to the community of St Paul's at this time of great loss.

Saints of God, come to her!

Come to meet her, angels of the Lord!

Receive her soul and present her to God the Most High.

Michael Hopley
Principal

Office News:

School Fees Reminder

Due Friday 6th March, 2015. Please contact Nicole if you need to discuss your school fees.

Exemption Forms

NOT required if students are absent from school for a period of less than 10 days. Please see school website for details (*Parents – Notes & Forms – Administration Forms*).

From the AP:

School Website

Did you know that you can find copies of notes that are sent home on our website? If you need a permission note that may have been damaged or lost in transit, or if you need a note that other parents are talking about which you don't appear to have, please go to our website. If you cannot find the note please call our office and we will upload a copy. You can then just print out a copy. This will save you having to come to the office to collect a note. You can also find lots more on our website ...

See our OLQP school website for all of the following:

Parents

- Notes and Forms
- 2016 Enrolments
- Canteen Roster

News & Events

1) Upcoming Events

- Catholic Schools Week (March 8-March 14)
- REC News
- Parish News
- The Catholic Guy (March 18-March 24)
- Library News
- NSW Election
- St Paul's College (Open Day March 15)
- Cerdon College Merrylands (Open Day March 10)
- Catherine McAuley College (Open Day March 17)

2) Latest News

- Diocesan Swimming Carnival Results
- Author's Corner
- Kids connecting through Chrome

From Kim in the Canteen

YES SUSHI IS BACK! Sushi Menu and order form can be found on the school website (Canteen). All orders must be placed BEFORE Thursday for a Friday lunch order. NO LATE ORDERS ON THE DAY.

Reminder: Lent Menu replaces regular Canteen Menu every Friday during Lent. We ask all parents to encourage children to choose items from this Lent Menu.

Thank you.

Have a great week!

Frances Garzaniti (Assistant Principal)

Our Sponsors:



Swimming Pool Renovations

Matilda Pebble P/L

- Resurfacing of painted or marble sheen pools with smooth pebblecrete finish
- Wide range of colours available

PH: Ralph for free quote on:

0409 273 327



Ages 3-Adult Beginner to Advanced Head Coach Paul McNamara Fully Qualified Advanced Coach (Level 2) TCA

Parramatta Area

Grevstanes Sth Granville Pendle Hill Merrylands

Blacktown Area

Prospect Marayong Group classes Semi-Private lessons Private lessons

Advanced Squads

Cherrybrook Area

Cherrybrook

Dural

Phone for Enquiries and

www.paulstennis.com.au info@paulstennis.com.au

LICENSED PLUMBER

Bookings

9896 3000 or 0404 896 778

DRAINER



GASFITTER

GAS AND ELECTRIC LEAKING TAPS NEW GAS SERVICE BLOCKED DRAINS SEWER RENEWALS CLEANING GUTTERS RAINWATER TANKS



HOT WATER HEATERS LEAKING TOILETS GAS LEAKS BURST PIPES GUTTERING ROOF VENTILATION WATER SAVING DEVICES

E. MAGRI PLUMBING SERVICES P/L

STEPHEN MAGRI Licence No L 11703

Mobile: 0412 926 185

ABN 83 111 970 024

e.magriplumbing@bigpond.com Ph/Fax:(02) 9625 3353

Charlie's Fencing Charlie Micallef



POOL. GARDEN. COLOUR BOND AND GLASS FENCES Phone: 9636 7294



Provide orthodontic treatment to children, adolescents and adults Utilize state of art technology

Friendly, caring and personalised environment Over 25 years clinical experience

Orthodontic Instructor at Sydney University Convenient location

No referral necessary

Tel 9891 4393

Dr Franciskus Tan Orthodontist 15/181 Church Street

FREE TRIAL!!!

Present this coupon at one of our classes for a complimentary free trial at any of the following venues,

Ringrose PS, Widemere PS, Seven Hills Indoor Sports, Blacktown Leisure Centre & Blacktown PCYC. Venue

times are on our website.



Soccer Fun Program for Boys and Girls aged 3-5 years

www.soccajoeys.com



13 Hampden Rd, South Wentworthville • Ph. 9896 4504 • Mob. 0421 303 257

Lesiey Kreig Physiotherapy & Sports Injuries Clinic

Lesley Kreig

B.Sc.(Anat) PGD Physiotherapy MAPA / MAAOMT Orthopaedic Manipulative Physiotherapist Prov. No. 2104091B

Shop 37A Old Prospect Rd. Greystanes NSW 2145

Tel/Fax : (02) 9896 8014 Mobile : 0418 467 416





LASER HAIR REMOVAL SPECIALIST & BEAUTY TREATMENT

Call Rose By Appointment Only On 0418 252 087

47 Cooma Road, Greystanes 2145

www.foreverbeautifulskincareclinic.com.au



"Better Health for Tomorrow"

info@ulthealth.com.au www.ulthealth.com.au (02) 9756 5633 30 Carnation Street Grevstanes, NSW 2145

Physiotherapy | Speech Pathology | Dietitian

TracyRoberts real estate

Phone: 9631 3544 www.tracyroberts.com.au

"Proudly supporting our local community"





OVER 25 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE IN ALL TYPES OF CONSTRUCTION

ACN: 096 970 704

ABN: 29 096 970 704



CONSTRUCTIONS P/I ASS DIP APP SC Health & Building Gold Lic No. R97665

EXTENSIONS & RENOVATIONS

Ph: 9896 2738

Mob: 0417 291 639

Fax: 9863 5945

Greystanes Cricket Club Registrations

All Ages U 10's - U 16's & Seniors

In2Cricket also available U5's-U9's

Steve Mifsud 0439222101



Tom Adams 9636 6804

greystanescricket.com.au

Advanced Tuition

Dr. Jason Misciali K—12, University All subjects One on one tuition/Group tuition. (B Med Sci, MPH, MB BS, Dip Ed)

Phone: 0403 213 072

Our Sponsors:

PHYSIE is a fusion of dance and sport with jazz, ballet, hip-hop, aerobics, fitness and exercise in the one class.







Simply Affordable.

Thinking about your own funeral is not an easy thing to do. A prepaid funeral with Simplicity today can cost less than \$6,500 with NO additional costs or interest charges.

Call Colin Grinyer, Manager at our Liverpool branch on 9822 4788 to find out more or visit www.simplicityfunerals.com.au



Soccer Tollies

24hr Gym

Crossfit and Kids CrossFit Classes **Boot Camp Personal Training**

Ph 9604 2992 vitafit.com.au



Servicing the local community for over 30 years

Chris Powney: 9756 6120 or 0418 297 060

Showroom: Corner of Newton & Toohey Roads,

Wetherill Park

Specialising in Kitchen Renovations

New kitchens, Vanity units, Laundry fit outs

Entertainment units & Office fit outs



christenings ★ weddings ★ bomboniere invitations * children's gifts



level 1, 142 victoria road, north parramatta t - 02 9683 5459

www.lilysattic.com.au



02 9631 5900

Shop 5/6-10 Kippax Street

Greystanes, NSW, 2145

Fully Bulk Billing

Open Monday to Friday 9am -6pm

Saturdays 9am to 1pm

Closed Public Holidays

Our Sponsors:



Piano/Keyboard Lessons for Beginners

- *Piano/keyboard Practical & Theory
- *Learn for Fun or AMEB Exam Preparation
- *Private Lessons
- *Experience Teaching Young Students Piano
- *All Ages Welcome
- *Family Discounts for multiple children in one family
- *Based in Pendle Hill 2145 and St Clair 2759 or Teach Lessons at your Home for no additional charge

Call Sarah: 0404 172 670